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. Belated Report on IDPs in Maragusan, Compostela Valley

e Thirty three (33) families/143 individuals were displaced due to an armed encounter
between the 66" IB, Philippine Army and the troops of the New People’s Army at
around 6:25 AM 16 May 2011 at Sitio Camogo, Brgy. Parasanon, Maragusan,
Compostela Valley. The displaced families were evacuated at the Parasanon
Elementary School

Action Taken

« MDRRMC Maragusan and BDRRMC Parasano had extended relief assistance to the
evacuees

Il. Belated Report on Fire Incident in Sta Cruz, Manila

e On or about 10:01 19 May 2011, a fire incident of unknown cause occurred at 2105
G-Felix Huertas Street, Sta Cruz, Manila. The fire started at the 2™ floor of a 2-
storey residential structure owned by Felisima Tejoco and was placed under control
at 10:00 AM and was put out at 11:41 AM

* More or less 20 families were affected and the estimated cost of damages is
approximately PhP1,500,000.00

 One (1), identified as Richard Mariano, 33 years old, a member of the ALHA
BROTHERHOOD Volunteer Fire Brigade was electrocuted and his left wrist was
also fractured while Maynard Saludad, 25 years old and a member of the Brgy 298
Volunteer Fire Brigade sustained minor cuts on his right hand

Actions Taken

» BFP-Manila and other fire volunteers have responded to the fire scene

* Richard Mariano was brought to the Metropolitan Medical Center in Tondo while
Maynard Saludad was treated by members of the EMS personnel

* OCD-NCR coordinated with the Manila Fire Department to determine the extent of
the fire
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lll.Initial Report on Landslide Incident in South Cotabato

e On or about 2:30 PM, 19 May 2011, a landslide occurred in Sitio Ipil-ipil, Kematu,
T'boli, South Cotabato due to heavy rains.
* Nine (9) houses were damaged (three (3) totally while six (6) partially).

* Nine (9) families were affected and one (1), identified as Gregorio Mayol, Sr., 46
years old was reported dead

Actions Taken

» BDRRMC Kematu and MDRRMC T’boli conducted damage and needs assessment
(DANA) in the affected areas

« RDCC Xll, PDRRMC South Cotabato and MDRRMC Tiboli are continuously
monitoring the flood and landslide prone areas in their respective areas of
Responsibility (AOR)




